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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 11th March 2014.    
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                       Mr M. Benson



      Mr P. Dennis

                                       Mr R. Maycock
                                       Mr R. Piper


                 Mr K. Smith

1380. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Benson saw Aaron Kirby on Saturday and it seems he is waiting for us to contact him. Mr Benson explained to Aaron that he thought council was waiting for him to come back and show us his plans for the cycle track area. Mr Benson asked Aaron to contact the Clerk.
2. Mr Benson with reference to the usage of the shillet being dug out of the graves. Mr Benson spoke to Helen Dobby regards transportation certificate, he has had confirmation from her that we can transport the shillet. Mr Benson has a use for some at The Square to build up the roadway; he will bring up a dumpy bag for filling and arrange for its removal.

1381. Matters arising from the minutes of the 11th February.
Matters arising 
Minute 1303 Manure Mr Willmott spoke with Mr Lamb who advised him to see the Clerk. The 

Clerk explained the action taken by council to Mr Willmott, who stated he has given allotment holders at Bere Ferrers permission to take the manure for their plots.
Mr Lamb said one third has been removed and he can confirm from allotment holders that it is free of charge.

Minute 1335
Mr Benson reported that this came to committee at West Devon Borough Council and there are two aspects; the Dog Warden Scheme is being reviewed and his hours have been increased. With regards the Dog Control Orders the officers have reviewed some of the situations and it will be back to committee to look at again.
Minute 1338 Mr Mackie came to see the Clerk on Monday regards welding the mesh back on the gate.

1382. Financial Statement. 
The Clerk had sent the financial statements to councillors by email.

Recreation Statement Mr Piper proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Lamb.

Cemetery Statement Mr Maycock proposed acceptance seconded by Mr Piper.

1383. How to determine objective recommendation to use workman or continue grass 
cutting of Playing Fields and Dog Exercise Field.
Mr Leithall explained that discussions had taken place with the workman, Mr Leithall and 
the Clerk regards the councils grass cutting.

The following conclusion came out of that meeting.
· “Low-cut” mowing both the Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers Recreation Fields, using the new Cub Cadet Mower
· “High-Cut” mowing the narrow walker’s centre-strip along Quarry roadside using the older Westwood Mower (to avoid wear to the new mower reserved for low-cut)

However, this can only be proven by undertaking a trial season.

This will save the Parish Council considerable expenditure.

The various grass cutting options were discussed, from there came a recommendation.

As a trial this year (2014):-

1.  The “meadow” grass area of Quarry and Bere Alston Allotment’s bottom meadow should be cut by a grass cutting contractor using their own machinery
2. All other grass cutting to be undertaken by Baz using the new Cub Cadet mower where appropriate
3.  Expenditure saved this year by reducing the amount of grass cutting contracted out, should be held back as a contingent reserve for funding mower repairs etc.
Mr Lamb thanked Mr Leithall for his work and proposed that Council accept the 
recommendation, seconded by Mr Maycock, all present were in agreement.
1384. Suggestion to invite Dai Antill to a meeting to discuss draft Dog Control Orders.

Discussions took place; the Clerk explained that these orders will be going to public consultation in May.
It was agreed to await consultation.
1385. Routine Safety Inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play parks.

a) Sarah Park all ok except quite wet over by the Zip Slide, also seat still not replaced. The Downs play area nothing to report.
b) The Clerk read an email from Mr Lansdell regarding the holes for the goal posts, “Some months ago it was brought to Councils attention that the sockets for the goal posts were left uncapped when the posts were removed, thus posing a danger to young children and running animals e.g. dog and ponies etc. who would easily step into one and break a leg.”

Discussions took place it was agreed that Mr Lamb would put apple wood plugs in the holes.

c) Mr Leithall pointed out that the goal mouth on the kick about pitch has a large crater ask workman to fill it in.

d) Clerk read an email from Mr Moody “I thought you should know that there are some kids (with an adult) using a motorised quad bike on the bike humps in the recreation ground today (Monday). Also a few times over the last week or so there has been motorised radio controlled car also using the bike track.”

Mr Leithall had also had a report of the activities.

Discussions took place a suggestion to ban motor vehicles from the field.
Investigate further and monitor.

1386. Monthly Inspection of Allotments at Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.

a) The Clerk reminded committee that last year they had agreed to Miss Melissa West of Plymouth taking over an allotment plot but to review it in 2014.

The Clerk stated there are 2 plots vacant at Bere Alston and no waiting list.

It was agreed Miss West be allowed to continue renting the plot.

b) It was brought to Councils attention that Mr Endean's plot was again in a poor state of cultivation. A letter to be sent stating that given the plot has not been kept cultivated last year ask if he intends to cultivate it this year.     

Mr Piper thinks Quarry Corner is looking scruffy what with all the notices and the ongoing saga of K9; he feels K9 should be removed.

Mr Benson disagreed about K9 he feels this is a light hearted issue.

The Clerk explained the situation regards the new seat at Quarry, costing out making a seat was more expensive than purchasing one ready made from Tavistock Woodlands. The Chairman of Council agreed to authorise the purchase of a seat at £140 it is now in place.

Mr Benson asked that the litter situation is monitored out there.

Who owns the seat at The Downs? Clerk stated it is Councils, can something be done with it as it is very low and not in a good state.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.11pm. 
Signed this 25th day of March 2014.     
Chairman…………………………….

